BY FAX AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

August 25, 2010
Mr. Michael M. Halloran
Chief Financial Officer
OTIX Global Inc.
4246 South Riverboat Rd. Suite 300
Salt Lake City, UT 84123
Re:

Our clients’ holding of Otix Global Inc. (“Otix”, or ”The Company”)

Dear Mr. Halloran:
We think it’s time for Otix to be sold to a larger company.
The clients of my firm, Investment Partners Asset Management, its affiliates, and/or other clients for
whom our employees serve as brokers beneficially own 66,425 shares (or approximately 1.2% of the
outstanding shares) of Otix, formerly Sonic Innovations Inc. A number of these shares have been held
for roughly two years. There are a few messages I wish to convey in this letter, but all hinge around our
concerns regarding the business and its liquidity during the tenure of our clients’ investment.
It has been our observation that Otix has been in a holding pattern strategically for quite some time.
This is likely due to the decline of the Company’s European operations. While we have patiently awaited
some resolution of the economic hurdles you’ve mentioned on several occasions, our concern is that
thus far your efforts have not, and possibly will not, produce the level of sales enjoyed in prior periods.
If Otix were better capitalized, perhaps our patience would not be waning. However, after posting
consecutive losses in recent quarters, we have to face reality: Otix’s cash on hand may not be adequate
to support its current level of overhead, despite cost cutting measures. From our analysis, it appears
that the company at the current burn rate should avail itself of the present window in time to
implement contingency plans so that the shareholder value may be maximized. Furthermore, while we
appreciate the company’s ongoing shareholder communications, given the effort and expense involved
we question if it makes sense for Otix to remain an independent public company with limited coverage
in the investment community.

We understand that in business, timing is everything. At present, our stance is as follows;
1. We believe that the company is not capitalized well enough to achieve critical mass in its target
markets.
2. In order to become well funded, the costs of capital are likely far higher than current holders
wish to bear (i.e. heavily dilutive).
3. We believe that the value of the business, at this point, is greater in the hands of a larger
company with better economies of scale.
What would drive value, in our opinion would therefore be;
1. Alerting the shareholders immediately about any material developments in Europe; doing so
bearing in mind that the company likely needs to make some strategic decisions in the very near
term. Contingencies and timeframes for such, should also be communicated.
2. Negotiating a sale of the entire company worldwide, not just by geographic region. We think
any further reduction in sales and cash generation (particularly through a sale of only part of
Otix’s business) would concentrate remaining fixed overhead on a much smaller sales base,
possibly resulting in further operational losses.
As you know we have been champions of Otix during our involvement. Unfortunately, we think the
reality of the current economic environment leaves the company with few options. If business
conditions have not improved since we last spoke, and the company is still performing at the level it has
been in prior quarters (or worse), we implore management and the Board of directors to maximize value
for Otix shareholders in the near term.
We await your prompt response to this letter.
Sincerely,

Frank J. Abella, Jr.
President
Investment Partners Asset Management
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